- Mr. Bing-Shuey Lee, First Secretary, and Miss Lucy Tou, Attache, Chinese Legation, have arrived in Ottawa. Mr. Lee prefers this romanization of his name rather than that previously given by the Legation and shown at the top of page 7 of the February Bulletin.
- 5. The Prime Minister made the following announcement in the House of Commons on April 21, 1942, concerning the appointment of the Hon. Frank Langstone as High Commissioner for New Zealand in Canada:

The house will be pleased, I am sure, to know that this morning, at Wellington, the Prime Minister of New Zealand announced that the Hon. Frank Langstone has been appointed to represent New Zealand in Canada as high commissioner in this country. Mr. Langstone has had an important public career, having served in the House of Representatives of New Zealand, also having been Minister of Lands and Native Affairs in his own country. He is also well known to a number of our citizens, having visited Canada last year in connection with obtaining essential munitions and equipment for New Zealand. I should like to say how welcome Mr. Langstone's appointment to Ottawa as high commissioner of New Zealand will be by both the government and the people of Canada.

With Mr. Langstone's appointment we will now have in Ottawa high commissioners from all the self-governing parts of the British empire, just as Canada is represented in all parts of the British empire by our high commissioners.